Minutes Educational Affairs Committee Meeting November 9, 1993

Members Present: Professors Carol Meeks, Emmett Shotts, Brenda Manning, and Mr. Kevin Baer, Student Representative.

Visitors Present: Mr. Gary Moore (Associate Registrar, visitor for Dr. Bruce Shutt) and Dr. Wayne Antenen, Director of Developmental Studies.

Professor Meeks called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. November 9, 1993. She welcomed Mr. Moore and Dr. Antenen.

The first item on the agenda was the Policy on Developmental Studies students enrolling in Independent Studies courses. Dr. Antenen outlined the current policy. After some discussion, EAC adopted the enclosed policy for Academic Assistance and Developmental Studies students (Attachment A).

Dr. Whitten gave a brief report on the work of two committees developing operating procedures for adjudicating cases of academic dishonesty and proposing strategies for educating the University community of the procedures and the Code of Academic Honesty.

The next item on the agenda was a discussion of the adherence to the Ninety-Hour Rule for math, English, science, and basic physical education. Only a few students have problems meeting the requirement for English, math, and science. However, the data indicate that the projected number of hours to be offered by the Department of Physical Education and Sport Studies will not accommodate the number of students who need to register for basic physical education prior to earning 90 credit hours. Mr. Moore reported that it will be necessary to restrict enrollment to students who have not satisfied the requirement. The committee asked that data be collected on the basic physical education requirement in institutions of higher education comparable to UGA.

The Educational Affairs Committee unanimously approved the Proposed Policy on Course Substitution and Modification for Students with Learning Disabilities at the University of Georgia (Attachment B). Although the policy has been in effect since 1990, it had not been officially approved by the University Council.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Whitten, Secretary

Betty Whitten, Secretary

Respectfully submitted,

more than the student taking all hours totally in one unit or the other. Committee asked to be informed of any new policy addressing this issue.